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STUDENT GOVERNMENT ASSOCIATION MINUTES

April 6, 2010
I. ROLL CALL: Kristin Mazeika, Caitlin Barry, Kristina Clark, Stephanie Close, Ross Beck, Gina DeSantis, Nicole Nalepa, Nick Langone, Dominique Price, Kayla Smith, Alyssa Zabierek, Lauren Jacobs, Aileen Zurita, and Veronica Tumavicus.  Alison Burns was excused. 
II. APPROVAL OF MINUTES FROM MARCH 30, 2010:  The minutes were accepted.

III. PRESIDENT’S REPORT: Colleen Murphy
A. Good evening and welcome.  I’d like to invite up our speaker for the night, Mayor of Westfield, Daniel Knapik.
1. MAYOR KNAPIK:  Thank you for hosting me tonight.  I am the mayor.  I have been on the job now for 3 months.  Like most municipalities across the nation there are some serious hardships and challenges.  If you look around town we have a project starting with the federal stimulus effort to help put men and women back to work.  There is no question that if the federal government is handing out money I am getting in line for it.  We have actually done a great job getting funds for our school district; we have received 1.17 million dollars in funding off setting deficits from last year.  I am very happy to say that the unemployment rate in Westfield is 10.4%.  anything that we can do to put men and women to work is a good thing.  I have tried to explain to people that this is an era in time we have to recalibrate our expectations for public funding.  You will take from this economy and this will be a lifelong lesson, you will never forget.  My advice is to stay in school and maybe go back and live with mom and dad.  One thing I am very proud of is that this city has gathered 85 million dollars of capital investment money to re-invent itself.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                 
2. BRANDON BURR:  what is the status of the bridge project?
3. MAYOR KNAPIK:  Good question.  The old bridge has a little more extensive damage to it so now it looks like it will be done by the end of this year.  In mass highway talk, I think it will be done sometime in the spring.  The other bridge, on top of the hill is giving us problems. We have an offer from the contractor to go into change order mode and knock that bridge down for a couple million dollars and put a new one up in 4 months.  The state doesn’t want to hear that. So, we are trying to work with that.  Once a contractor wins an award they own the project and anything I wan t them to do is going to cost me money.  So, I hope that when you come back next fall there will be park and land improvements but they will still be working on that bridge I am sorry to say.
4. DAVE GETCHALL:  How were you involved in politics before you became mayor?
5. MAYOR KNAPIK:  I was never involved in politics at an early age, in high school or in college.  When I got out of college I had an opportunity to work for a campaign for the minority leader of the House of Representatives, a man named Steve Peters. He was running for governor and I was asked to help out.  For local government it started when I had a business and resettled back in Westfield and I started looking around my home town and said I am not happy about what I see.  I asked some tough questions to my city government.  I thought the conversations in my hometown weren’t what I wanted to hear.  I decided to get involved.  I went on in 2002 and was on the council and I wanted to change my chunk of the world.  Eight years on the City Council and I wanted to make a changed, so I stepped up to run for Mayor and here I am.
6. ELIZABETH STACK:  I will ask, especially on Western Avenue and East Mountain Road there are a lot of potholes, what is going to be done?
7. MAYOR KNAPIK:  That’s a good question.  Beck when Michael Dukakis was Governor we had proposition two and half.  The promise was 40% of the revenue generated would be returned to cities and towns.  Today that number is only 25%.  They forgot about their promise.  One of the key funding rules we have is the Chapter 90 highway reimbursement account.  That money is based on the number highway miles we have in the City.  Westfield is the second largest geographic city in the State.  We have 270 linear miles of roadway accepted in the public streets.  The money that has been coming out of the program has been steady.  The money has stayed the same but the price of pavement is increasing.  So, specifically with East Mountain Road and Western Avenue, what’s going on?  The dialogue about fixing and designing answers to these projects takes years to get into motion.  We have a plan for both of those roads and they are big money, and maybe when your children come to Westfield there will be a solution.  I am sorry, it’s just not an easy answer.
8. RYAN MEERSMAN:  What are some of your bigger goals, for the itself and maybe the college and the City?
9. MAYOR KNAPIK:  We have some plans with the State School Building Authority to get build a new elementary school in Westfield.  Schools are your largest single item in the budget.  I have a legacy of 100 years old schools and I need to build a new one.  Then take those schools and consolidate the workforce and work with retirement plans and try not to harm the workforce.  That is going to take a lot of effort.  That is a big thing for this community.  As far as working with the college, my cousin works here and as a kid it was a place where my cousin worked and it was just on Western Avenue.  Beyond that the college didn’t reach out to the community.  It took the President to go down to the community and say we want to promote our image and we want to promote your image.  So we are going to continue working with the downtown and getting student housing and the initiative with the arts and culture.  A nice thing would be to combine the Westfield business program and the business major and make connections and internships.
10. COURTNEY SARANTOS:  Westfield does not have the reputation for being very safe and for instance I know a couple of people who live off campus and robberies do happen.
11. MAYOR KNAPIK:  Sometimes there is an old saying, “loose lips sink ships.”  When people know your business of coming and going there can be problems.  There is something interesting here about perception and reality, the reality is that in 14 years our major crime has gone down by 40%.  So my job is to make sure we have a full complement of patrolmen.  I would encourage for those scenarios that the police can get the addresses of the off campus housing for college students so that the police force can keep an eye on them for situations like that where on spring break.
12. NICOLE NALEPA:  Do you have any idea on the homeless population of Westfield?
13. MAYOR KNAPIK:  I had a meeting with the United Way and we talked about how to address these issues with cities outside of the Springfield area.  Dialogues are being held.  We have a number of homeless teens attending schools at Westfield.  They have been abandoned by their parents.  Next week we are sending two folds to a conference with social workers to discuss what we can do.  We do have a homeless shelter in Westfield and we have an entrepreneur who has helped provide transitional housing.  We are working to find more opportunities for housing.  We need to recognize and bring it out of the woods and try to connect people to a source of help.
B. Thank you Mayor Knapik.  If you are joining us for Relay for Life please make sure you are registered online.  Online donations are really easy for friends and family you won’t see before the event and once you are registered the American Cancer Society send you an email you can send friends and family.  If you have any questions see me after.
C. Mark your calendars, SGA and ResLife are sponsoring a Chicken Patty night on April 14th from 6:30-8:30pm in the Ely Main Lounge.  It’s a dollar a patty so come out for dinner and support the fundraising efforts for Haiti.
D. Signature papers were due today at 5:00pm so I hope everyone got them in.  Elections will be held online on MyWestfield on the 20th & 21st of this month. Good luck to everyone running.
E. Can I please see Karen Renda after the meeting? 
F. The next meeting is on Tuesday, April 13, 2010 at 5:30pm.

IV. BOARD OF TRUSTEES’ REPORT:  RYAN MEERSMAN
A. ALL COLLEGE COMMITTEE:  NO REPORT
B. STUDENT AFFAIRS COMMITTEE:  NO REPORT
C. LONG RANGE PLANNING COMMITTEE:  LOU CIMAGLIA
1. We met yesterday in Wilson and went over the progress of projects going on right now.  The Scanlon renovations are underway, which is being funded the Massachusetts’s State College Housing Authority.  This summer, showers will be fixed up in Old Apartments.  

2. The Tutoring Center will be making a move to what used to be the old women’s locker room off of the Parenzo Gym. 
3. Five classes will be renovated in Juniper Park School.  Smart technology, window treatment, new floors and white boards will be going in.  They also plan on replacing the gym floor in the Juniper Park School due to some asbestos concerns.
4. The brick column that was hit by a car going into South Lot will be replaced, this is covered by insurance.  Also, the college is getting estimates on the stone wall in front of the Horace Mann Center that was hit by a car, this will also be covered by insurance.
5. The College has also requested funds from the State to work on some safety based needs.  Including fixing the DC roof, some walls inside the Horace Mann Center, back stairs in Wilson, and the stairs going into the Campus Center.
6. The next meeting is to be determined.  
      D. STRATEGIC PLANNING COMMITTEE:  NO REPORT
      C. NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION COMMITTEE:  AMANDA KING
                            1. Thank you so much to those of you that came out for the Mario Kart Wii Tournament-and thank you Barry and family for coming out for the event, your support was greatly appreciated.  We were able to raise $150.00 for the Children’s Museum, and thank you CAB for donating the successful and for such a good cause.  I hope it can be continued and more done next year.
C. NEIGHBORHOOD ADVISORY BOARD:  NO REPORT
D. ALUMNI REPORT:  NO REPORT
E. FOUNDATION REPORT:  NO REPORT
F. LEGISLATIVE ACTION COMMITTEE:  NO REPORT
V. VICE PRESIDENT’S REPORT STUDENT LIFE:  AUSTIN SAHAGIAN  
A. STUDENT LIFE REPORT: AUSTIN SAHAGIAN

1. Triple and Quad sign ups are Wednesday, April 7, 2010 at 5:00pm in the Scanlon Banquet Hall.
2. Special Living Units are Wednesday April 7, 2010 at 7:00pm in the Scanlon Banquet Hall.
3. Doubles for Jr/Sr are Wednesday April 7, 2010 at 8:00pm in the Scanlon Banquet Hall.
B. MULTICULTURAL REPORT:  NO REPORT
C. FOOD SERVICE COMMITTEE:  NO REPORT
D. HEALTH COMMITTEE:  MEG DONOVAN

1. Next Wednesday April 14, 2010 from 1:00-7:00pm the Red Cross is hosting the final Blood Drive of the semester.  It will be held in Parenzo Gym and all presenting donors will receive a Red Sox t-shirt!  You can sign up this week in the DC.  I am also looking for help from people to sit in the DC this week.  For each hour you help you will receive one unit.  I am going to pass out a signup sheet.  Please fill out any time you will be able to help.
2. The next meeting is April 7th at 4:00pm in the Counseling Center.
E. PARKING CONTROL BOARD:  BRANDON BURR
1. Just so everyone is aware next week on Monday or Tuesday the new rules and regulations for Main Lot will be out in e-mail format.  There are a lot of changes so don’t just delete it, read it and understand it.

2. The next meeting is April 20, 2010 at 2:30pm in the Ely Conference Room.
F. SUSTAINABILITY COMMITTEE:  NO REPORT
G. CAMPUS TECHNOLOGY COMMITTEE:  NO REPORT
H. STUDENT ATHLETIC ADVISORY BOARD:  NO REPORT
I. SUBSTANCE ADVISORY BOARD:  NO REPORT
VI. VICE PRESIDENT’S REPORT-ACADEMIC LIFE:  ELIZABETH STACK
    Hi everyone!  I just wanted to remind everyone that advising going on, in case you weren’t aware.  This Friday juniors can register which anyone who has between 54 and 83 credits.  If you have any questions or comments about advising I would be more than happy to answer them or direct you in the right direction.
A. ACADEMIC POLICIES COMMITTEE: NO REPORT
B. CURRICULUM COMMITTEE:  NO REPORT
C. ENROLLMENT MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE:  NO REPORT
D. REVIEW OF THE COMMON CORE COMMITTEE:  NO REPORT

E. INTERNATIONAL PROGRAMS COMMITTEE:  NO REPORT
F. WRITING LIAISONS COMMITTEE:  NO REPORT
VII. VICE PRESIDENT’S REPORT-PROGRAMMING:  AMANDA KING 

A. First-off, I just wanted to good job to NAC for their hard work, CAB was more than happy to sponsor the food to your charitable event, congrats on the $150.00
B. Tomorrow night there is the last Open Mic of the year!  Please come out and perform, we want our 10 year long running program to continue to go out with a bang.  So sing, dance, juggle, whistle, whatever you think you have as a talent and showcase it for the last one of the year!
C. CAB is just waiting, very impatiently, for Spring Weekend.  Tomorrow afternoon I will be going to Wal-Mart to pick up the sheet that we will be painting in the next week or so.  Look for it hanging on the side of Parenzo, and tell all your friends to look for it too!
D. Please invite friend to the Spring Weekend event so all the friends can know what the lineup is for the weekend!  Guest packets are on sale and will be until the 16th so if you plan on having a buddy come, please go purchase one.
E. The next meeting is tomorrow at 5:00pm on the couches.

VIII.   FINANCE REPORT:  MEAGHAN MACDONALD
A. FUNDRAISING REQUEST REPORT: NO REPORT 

B. FINANCE COMMITTEE: NO REPORT
IX.  SECRETARY’S REPORT:  AMY WING/LINDSEY HOWE
A. EXECUTIVE SECRETARY:  AMY WING
1. Thank you to those people who passed in their election signature papers.  Elections are Tuesday, April 20 & 21, 2010.  So please vote!
2. Secondly, Senate is Friday.  Just as a reminder the buses are at 5:45, 6:15, and 6:45pm.  It is recommended to take the earlier buses.  Also, please be aware that this is a college sanctioned event and college policies will be in place.
B. LEGISLATIVE SECRETARY:  LINDSEY HOWE
1. I am going to pass around a sheet that has two columns, one column says t-shirt and one says A number.  Please put your t-shirt size and A number down next to your name, this information will be needed for the May 11th awards ceremony and will not be disclosed.
2. April ;units are due May 1st and they are 4 required units.  The march big unit winner goes to Michelle Brown with over 11 units.  Congrats!
 X.    COMMITTEE REPORTS:
A. RULES & REGULATIONS COMMITTEE:  NO REPORT
B. ALCOHOL REVIEW BOARD:  NO REPORT  
XI. COMMUTER COUNCIL, CLASS AND HALL REPORTS:
A. COMMUTER COUNCIL:  NO REPORT
            B. SENIOR CLASS:  MEG DONOVAN
                   1. A reminder that casino tickets are still on sale at the Campus Center Window.  The trip is next Saturday, April 17, 2010.  We will be leaving at 3:00pm to Mohegan Sun.  The tickets are only $15.00 and it does include $10.00 for slots and you will get a ticket to the buffet!  You must over 21 to attend and please bring your license when you buy your ticket.
                   2. April 22, 2010  is Senior Salute and will be on the second floor at Woodward. This will be during the Career Fair and you will be able to pick up all your graduation essentials.
                   3. The next meeting is April 12, 2010 at 6:15pm in the SGA conference room.
            C. JUNIOR CLASS:  NO REPORT
            D. SOPHOMORE CLASS: NO REPORT       
E. FRESHMEN CLASS: NO REPORT
  F. APARTMENT COMPLEX:  NO REPORT
            G. COURTNEY HALL:  NO REPORT
H. DAVIS HALL:  NO REPORT
I. DICKINSON:   NO REPORT
J. LAMMERS:  NO REPORT
            K. NEW HALL:  NO REPORT
L. SCANLON HALL:  NO REPORT
XII.  UNFINISHED BUSINESS:  NONE
XIII. NEW BUSINESS:  NONE
XIV. ANNOUNCEMENTS:     AUSTIN SAHAGIAN:  There is a Student Life meeting following SGA.
COURTNEY SARANTOS:  The Class of 2011 is still accepting rosters for the powder puff tournament.
LINDSEY HOWE:  Sign the sheet, we need to have the t-shirt order in by tomorrow.
ELIZABETH STACK:  The Dance Show is Thursday and Saturday, $3.00 for students and $5.00 for everyone else.
MEG DONOVAN:  The Health Committee is meeting at 4:00pm in the Counseling Center.  There are 46 days until commencement. 
XV.      ROLL CALL:  Kristin Mazeika, Caitlin Barry, Kristina Clark, Stephanie Close, Ross Beck, Gina DeSantis, Nick Langone, Kayla Smith, Lauren Jacobs, Aileen Zurita, and Veronica Tumavicus were absent.  Danielle Morin and Alison Burns were excused.
XVI. ADJOURNMENT:  The meeting was adjourned at 6:30pm.

To ensure the courtesy of others,

please turn off your cell phone before the meeting
